
General Support Service (GSS) members employed by Carewest will be getting their back-dated 1% raise on their Dec. 30 
paycheque.

Earlier this month, an independent arbitrator ruled that GSS staff would get a 1% raise for the third year of the last collective 
bargaining agreement. Nursing-care members were give 0%. We accepted a 0% increase for 2017-2019 and an arbitrated 
wage re-opener for the last year (2019-2020).

The 1% raise for General Support Services (GSS) members is retroactive to July 1, 2019.

If you have any problems, please contact the Member Resource Centre at www.aupe.org/contact-member-resource-centre 
or by calling 1-800-232-7284.
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ALBERTA UNION OF PROVINCIAL EMPLOYEES

CAREWEST GSS NEGOTIATING TEAM:
LOCAL 048 CHAPTER 008
Lorena Cavero caverolorena@hotmail.com
Jane Swaren (A)  donjane@shaw.ca

LOCAL 048 CHAPTER 009
Rene Gripping rgripping@yahoo.com

LOCAL 048 CHAPTER 010
Tim Sherba timsherba97@hotmail.com 
Kris Kovatch (A)  kris.kovatch@gmail.com

LOCAL 048 CHAPTER 035
Denise Kuzyk Denise_k15@hotmaiol.com
Maria Sobrino (A)  mariasobrino@shaw.ca

AUPE RESOURCE STAFF:
Chris Dickson Negotiator, c.dickson@aupe.org
Kate Jacobson Organizer, k.jacobson@aupe.org
Terry Inigo-Jones Communications, t.inigo-jones@aupe.org

CAREWEST GSS MEMBERS TO GET RETROACTIVE PAY 
Check your Dec. 30 pay for 1% raise awarded by arbitrator
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